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P.O. Box 4484                                              Topeka, KS 66601
Membership Meeting
February 1, 2021
Board:  Rosie, Jeff, Ray, Lori, Becky, Karla, Ronda, and 10 Owners

Agenda presented, Jeff moved, Ray second to accept agenda, and approved.

Ronda presented Nov minutes errors were amended.  Motion by Ray, seconded by Jeff- approved

Ronda present Jan minutes- correction Rain Guard motion was Becky will coordinate with owners and each owner will cover the expense of for the removal of rain guards. Motion to approve:   Lori & Ray second.   Minutes approved.

Old Business:

Special Assessment gutter cleaning could not be done due to any insurance papers provided.   Jeff update on gutters stated mentioned gutter guards would be 22K- Rosie made a request for referrals from Martnik & Flynn.  Lori stated her research showed they still had to be cleaned and asked if that was correct.  Jeff will follow up.

Special Assessment Funds Karla shared that we invoiced:   $51,000.00, we collected $42,250.00 or 83% and we have remaining:   $8750.00 or 17%.  Question was asked what are we doing to collect the remaining monies owed the HOA.  Karla stated we will be contacting those who have not paid. 

Ned posed question Declarations of Condominium believes special assessment and dues are supposed to be by a percentage; but Special Assessment and Dues increase was done by a flat amount.   Ned believes the board should consult with legal counsel to do this legally.  After discussion, Ned asked again we consult Mr. Crow to avoid the board getting into trouble.

Patio Covers standards are must be free standing and flame resistant fabric.  Rosie shared in PR Exec. Session the decision was made for HOA to cover the expense of removing patio covers and repair any damages found during the process.  Paul Dickinson will do the removal.  Discussion followed regarding the removal of rain guards and standards.  Overall, it was discussed it must be all guards down to be fair.   

Security update:  police appointments were canceled due to weather and Jan. 6th events.  Rosie will try to reschedule.  Lori is working with Paul to replace storm shelter doors.  Everything else is on hold.  Question was asked about keys to storm shelter for all for access to salt.   Bags will be taken up to cabana and placed in a garbage can with protective plastic.

Ray shared we are taking legal action to recover unpaid dues and recently we recovered a large sum and continue to work on two more.

New business:

Jeff shared our FB renewal increased 15%.   We asked for additional bids- Jeff explained all bids.   Due to non-solicitation clause, Jeff spoke with Kirk Bath stating we no longer have a FB agent.   Kirk asked FB to apply more credits resulting in a renewal bid with an increase of just 474 dollars.  This brings it to $49,068.00 with 10K deductible as before, wind hail deductible is 1% like last year.  Ray moved we accept FB bid, Karla second.  FB was approved.  Rosie thanked Jeff for his hard work.   Jeff asked if we would approve Kirk Bath as our agent.

Karla Finance Report

Checking 65,816.50    Money Market 62,056.49

Karla asked that everyone put their house number on their HOA payment.  Karla wants to create a one page financial report and asked for input:    Could we get summary of expenses and income, compared to the budget?   Would like to know, where our money is at, and if we have enough?  Question:  Where will we get the money for rain guard removal?  General maintenance budget covers it.

Would like a 30, 60, 90 day report in unpaid dues?   Ronda proposed we need a policy of when we put liens on homeowners for unpaid dues.  Jeff stated the bylaws have a procedure in place.  We will review as often as we get reports.

Board meeting dates.

May 10th is General Meeting to elect the new board.  Comments were made the continuity for the board is very important and urges owners to talk to board members either apply to be a board member or how to support.   

Suggest moving board meeting to second Monday of the month to allow for previous months financial to be available.   Board stated they are good with second Monday.  March 8th is next meeting.

Snow will not be plowed unless there is two inches of snow. 
Reserve Study is in and the board will meet in Executive Session to prepare a condensed version.   Engineer measured/evaluated all buildings, and pool, to assess current condition and then projects how much is needed in future reserves.   Ned asked if it is available to home owners.  Yes, not on web site but it will be.   Yes, the Reserve Study will be available in due time.  

Motion to adjourn made by Jeff, second by Ray- motion passed.

Ronda Klein

Secretary, PRHOA 

